
 

Weekly Newsletter 

Order of Worship 
 

Welcome 

 

Reading: 

Jeremiah 17:7-8 
 

 

Song Leader 

Kerry Cole 

 

#531 

#322 (1,2) 

#238(1,3,4) 
 

Opening Prayer 

Allen McCann 
 

 

#828 (1,3,4) 

#190 (1,3) 
 

 

The Lord’s Supper 

Paul Lines 
 

 

Our Contribution 

Paul Lines 
 

 

#528 

#819 (1,2,4) 
 

 

Message 

Bill McFarland 
 

#714 (1,2,4) 
 

 

Announcements  

Jerry Young 
 

#146 
 

Closing Prayer 

Jon Davis 
 

 

June 10, 2018 Weekly Newsletter 

About Our Work 

 Thanks to all of you for making the activities of last Lord’s day 

an uplifting occasion for all of us.  We have appreciated your comments 

about our services, and I think all of us enjoyed the time together for 

lunch and the special schedule for the afternoon.  It was a touching day. 

 I remember Clay Joseph saying one time that “a building can’t 

love us back.”  It is the Lord who loves, and we who are his people will 

have to fill the place with the loving, both of him and of one another.  

Hopefully, we recognize that.  We’ve read in our Bible readings these 

last few days of the time Jeremiah stood in the gates of God’s house and 

reminded his people that their everyday ways and their deeds needed to 

be consistent with their coming to that place (Jer. 7:1-12).  We want to 

take what he is saying to heart, too.  

 Thanks to Danny Boggs for getting our summer series off to a 

good start Wednesday night.  Jonathan House will be here this week.  

Don’t miss it!  All of us can really benefit from this theme, and from the 

different perspectives these brothers bring to these topics.  We also want 

to encourage them while they are here – and each other as well.  Thanks 

for your interest and help. 

 This series always brings to my mind a group of servants to 

whom we are very much indebted – teachers of our children’s classes.  

They keep doing their great work while the rest of us get to sit at the feet 

of guest teachers.  They do it so our kids can have Bible classes, and so 

parents can give their attention to some special lessons.  Thank a teacher 

– and thanks for bringing your youngsters to class. 

 Some are away on trips and vacations.  Please help us be sure 

everyone is ok, and that we are not overlooking needs.  Please give 

notice to the special activities that are mentioned inside this newsletter.  

And, please keep our elders and all of us in your prayers.  Our love to all 

of you. 

      –Bill McFarland 



 

P r a y e r  L i s t  a n d  No t e s  

 

 

We are honored that you 

joined us.  We hope you 

will be blessed by your 

time with us.  We have 

an attended nursery, a 

cry/training room and a 

nursing mother’s room 

for your convenience if 

you have small children.  

Please fill out an 

attendance card and pass 

it to the end of the pew so 

that we may thank you 

for your visit.   

For The Record 

June 3 

Bible Study:            186 

Morning:           384 

Evening:         180 

Wednesday (6/6):               185 

Contribution:               $11,117 

Continue to remember Rachel Lilly, Eula 

Compton, Ron Bower, Cecil Frost, Shawna Stockdale 

 Cindy Hannah will have surgery on the 28th at Cox 
South 

 Sheryl Low is dealing with health issues.  Waiting for tests to 
be scheduled.   

 Don Essex continues to have health issues and is constantly 
either at ER, doctors’ appointments or having tests run; 
continue to pray he can get some answers 

 Marlene Matthews as she deals with health problems 

Friends & Family 

 Nancy Snider requested that we send cards to a child who is 
in St. Jude Hospital: Merick Lutz, c/o St. Jude, 262 Danny 
Thomas Place, Memphis, TN 38105. 

 Lucile High’s niece, Marj Hooper, as she is taking radiation 
treatments for breast cancer. 

 Jason Green, Oran & Nadean’s son and Gaitha’s brother, 
remains in rehab. Jason’s address: 10317 Crowne Pointe 
Lane, Fort Worth, TX 76244.  He hopes to go home the first 
part of June. 

 Bob & Leona’s neighbor’s son, Brad Kerr, is receiving 
treatment for pancreatic cancer. 

 Shirlane Horton’s mom, Sandy Long, as she continues to 
have health issues; also Shirlane’s sister, Mary Mast, and 
Danielle’s mom, Brenda Chayer. 

 Neal Rosenburg, Debra Davis’ daughter-in-law’s father, is 
dealing with cancer. 

 Bill’s mom, Pauline Redmon, is at Care Manor, 804 Burnett, 
Mountain Home, AR 72653.   

 Adam Eilenstein’s grandma, Janiss Bryant, is very ill with 
leukemia. 

Long Term/ 

Shut-Ins 

Marsha Bower 
Eula Compton 

Don Essex 
Ola Jean Feeney 
Jeanetta Hardy 

Doris Iorg 

Doris Tobler 

Nursing Homes 

Ella Mae Findlay 
Ann Freeze 

Chloe Gaddis 

Jerry Gillespie 
Frances Grann 

Sandra Pingenot 

Nancy Snider 

Lonnie Wilkinson 

Thank you everyone who took the 
time to wish Byrle and I happy 
anniversary, happy birthday, and to 
Carolyn for the yummy cookies.  We 

appreciate you all very much.  Love you all.  Byrle and 
Virginia Hayter 

We appreciated so much all the kindness shown us 
during our mom’s illness and passing.  Mom had made 
friends at Water Mill this past year and especially loved 
attending the Thursday Ladies Bible Class.  For the 
calls, cards, visits to the hospital and the caring hugs we 
thank you.  A special thank you to those who came to 
the visitation, the service and to Water Mill for the 
beautiful flowers.  All the expressions of love brought 
us great comfort.  Gloria & Lynn Luallin and Family 

Thank you so much for the wonderful graduation 
reception and all of the thoughtful cards and well 
wishes.  It really means a lot to me and my family.  We 
are so thankful to be a part of such a supportive and 
caring Christian community.  Audrey Wuench 

 We express 
our deepest 
sympathy to 

Jack Lynch and 
his family in the 

unexpected 
loss of his dear wife 
Rose last week.  I 

believe cards would 
be an 

encouragement to 
Jack.  His address is 
592 E Katie Drive, 

Springfield, MO 
65803.  They are 

former members at 
Water Mill and loved 

by many. 

THANK YOU SO 

MUCH TO ALL 

WHO TOOK THE 

TIME TO GIVE 

BLOOD WEDNESDAY 

EVENING.  YOU WERE ABLE 

TO HELP A LOT OF PEOPLE 

BY YOUR GENEROSITY. WE 

HAD 17 WHO GAVE.   

Corrections for Directory 
Bill & Gail White  
Phone #  833-1082 
 

New Address 
Sue Lewis 
5773 Park Place 
Strafford, MO 65757 

Expectant Mom 
 

Chelsea Thrasher/
July/boy 



 

 

Birthdays  
10 Lisa Putnam 

Selene Gellan 

13 Diana Compton 

17 Tina Orum 

Brandi Krau 

Tabby Blaney 

Aaron Alexander 

18 Leona Snider 

20 Scheryl Larimore 

Autumn Wuench 

McKinley Morrison 

Elders, Ministers,  

Deacons & Staff 

 

Elders 

Scott Barton 

Barney Crawford 

Jon Ewing 

Bob Snider 

Jerry Young 

Bill McFarland  

417-234-2679 

417-866-0592 

417-569-8698 

417-833-3498 

417-724-0324 

417-833-0110 

Tim Buckner 

Tom Davis 

Jim Elliff 

Matt Keener 

Russell Lilly 

Aaron Morrison 

John Stayton 

Mike Thurlkill 

Adam Blaney 304-520-9800 

Johnnie Elliff 

Tim Bowling

Secretary 

Custodian 

Minister 

Deacons 

Staff 

Youth/Associate Minister 

Ne w s  a n d  A c t i v i t i e s  

 Elders meet at 5 PM Tuesday. 

 June 17—Fathers Day 

 July 1st Wayne Barrier with Voice 
of Truth will be speaking during 
class period about their China 
work.  5th grade & up will meet in 
the auditorium. 

 Mark your calendar—OPEN 
HOUSE at Fair Haven Oct. 6.  
Watch for more details. 

Bible Camps 

June 18-22—HH Alice Buckner 

June 24-30: HH Larry/Tim 

July 15-21—Green Valley 

July 22-28—HH Jason/Travis 

Fair Haven’s “Change for 

Children” fund drive!  CONTINUE 

TO FILL YOUR CANS WITH 

CHANGE OR A CHECK AND 

TURN IT INTO THE OFFICE 

OR TO DAVID GRIMM.                                  

Everyone is invited to 

a baby shower 

honoring Chelsea 

Thrasher THIS AFTERNOON 

at 3 p.m. in Room 126.  They 

are expecting a boy.  

October 13 

Jeremy Thurlkill 

and Alison Bean 

will be married at the 

Calvert City church of 

Christ in Calvert City, KY 

Sewing and quilting 

lessons got off to a 

good start last 

week.  The next meeting 

will be Tuesday, June 19th, 

at 9:30 a.m.  It is multi-

generational so all women 

are invited to attend.  

All ladies all ages are invited to 
participate in our summer 
Ladies Bible Classes.  We will 
be discussing the book, “Bind 
Us Together” by Doritta 
McDaniel.  This is a 

continuation of our theme “Sisters in All 
Seasons.”  Come join us for a summer of 
belonging and sharing and developing 
lasting connections.  The lesson 
Thursday will be “See A Soul” taught by 
Virginia Buck and Brandi Kraus.  You 
can purchase your copy of this book from 
Linda Currier for $12.00. 

Wednesday Evening 

Summer Series  

Our speaker Wednesday 

evening will be Jonathan 

House, and his topic will be 

“I am the Bread of 

Life” (John 6:35).  We ask 

that you sit in the front 

section if it is convenient.  

Fifth grade and up will 

remain in the auditorium.    

CAMP TO-KNOW-HIM 2018/

Sept. 28– 30 

 PLACE: Hidden Valley Outfitters  

27101 Marigold Drive,  

Lebanon, MO 65536  

Email: info@hvoutfitters.com  

www.hvoutfitters.com 

Phone: 417-533-5628  

PLEASE MENTION WATER MILL 

CHURCH OF CHRIST WHEN 

MAKING YOUR RESERVATION.  



WORKS WE SUPPORT 

CHINESE AGAPE Foundation 

Joey & Tammy Treat, Northern  

Mariana Islands 

Steven Ashcraft, West Africa Mission 

Voice of Truth International 

Charles Renfro, Latin American 

Missions 

Churches of Christ Disaster Relief 

Fair Haven Children’s Home 
 

“In Search of the Lord’s Way” 

7 AM Sundays KOLR TV 10 
 

“KNOW YOUR BIBLE” 

10:30 AM Sundays/Springfield 33/KSPR 

 

Schedule of Services 

Sunday Morning Bible Study ....9:00 AM 

Sunday Morning Worship……10:00 AM 

Sunday Evening Worship… .….5:00 PM 

Wednesday Night Bible Class….6:30 PM 

3020 North Barnes Avenue 
Springfield, MO 65803 

417-866-0915/Fax: 417-831-0312  
www.watermillchurchofchrist.org 

 

E-mail:  

      (office) info@watermillchurchofchrist.org 

      B. McFarland: b.mcfarland@mchsi.com 

      A. Blaney:  ablaney1028@gmail.com 

Office Hours:  9 a.m. to 4 p.m.  Tuesday - Friday 

Bible Classes (Adult) 
Sunday AM 

Adult The Letters of John    Room 126 Bill McFarland 
Adult Proverbs and 2018    Auditorium Byron Nichols 
Adult The Gift of the Holy Spirit   Room 129 Jon Ewing 
Adult Chronological Study of the Bible  Room 130 Paul Lines 
College The Church of the Bible   Room 119  Jeremy Thurlkill 

Wednesday Night 
SUMMER SERIES IN THE AUDITORIUM 

THIS MORNING 
Greeters: Kevin/Connie Westerman 
Van Driver:  Tucker Jobes/894-0826 
Nursery:         AM:  Wanita Duncan/D. Jordan 

Serve Communion 
 Andy McFarland  Aaron Schwartz 
 Aaron Morrison  Brock Snitker 
 Byron Nichols  John Stayton 
 Colton Orum  Jerry Stockdale 
 Mark Hayes  Kevin Westerman 
 

THIS EVENING  
Song Leader:    Adam Blaney 
Opening Prayer:    Mark Hayes 
Lesson:     Bill McFarland 

Closing Prayer:    Verl Duncan 
Communion:     J. Pendergraft/J. Luna 
Nursery:    Alice Buckner/Kasey Sekulic 

NEXT WEEK, June 17 
   AM                   PM 

Song Leader:   Kerry Cole/Jon Ewing Adam Blaney 

Opening Prayer:   Cambre Thrasher Brian Carroll  

Communion:   Eddie Sanders  J. Pendergraft/J. Luna 

Closing Prayer:    Gene Kenyon  Tom Easterly  

Greeters:   Randy & Orvella Blackburn 

Van Driver:   Kevin Wuench/833-6134 
Nursery:  AM: Coyeatte Ewing/Christina Snitker 

  PM:  Virginia Buck/Teresa Mahon 

 

Wednesday, June 13 

     SUMMER SERIES 

Prayer:  Gene Lund 

Van Driver: Tim Stockstill/849-7678 

 

SERVICE ROSTERS 

If you are unable to attend services, don’t forget that all of our services are “Live 

Streamed.”  Go to www.watermillchurchofchrist.org and click on “Live Video.” 


